Special Select Board Meeting —
February 7, 2023
6:00 PM
Multipurpose room

Richard opened the meeting stating that we had 1 application for the Road
Commissioner’s position and whenever the Select Board meets it must be a
posted, public meeting. The meeting was posted on the Town's Website on
February 3.

To conduct the interview the Board needs to go into Executive session, discuss
the applicant and make a decision on that applicant after returning to the public
meeting.

Dina moved that the Board go into executive session pursuant to 1 M.R.S.A.
405(6) A to discuss the appointment of a new Road Commissioner. Brian 2™
the motion and it was unanimous.

Carol left the meeting and only Dan, Brian, Richard, and Dina remained in the
room.

After the Select Board discussion, Dan and Carol were called back for the public
proceeding of the Select Board meeting to resume.

Richard moved that the executive session where the interview for the RC
position was conducted was now closed the SB will now make a decision to vote
whether to appoint Dan Demers as the new road commissioner.

Brian moved to offer the position of Road Commissioner to Dan Demers,
effective immediately, Dina 2" the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Richard asked Dan if he would accept the position and he said that he would.
The SB next discussed the posting of the heavy equipment operator position.

The SB acknowledged that at this time it is the Road Commissioner’s
responsibility to hire who hires the heavy equipment operator. Carol will send
out the present draft job posting and job description to Dan so that he may
incorporate any comments to the draft and present it for review and discussion
by the SB at the February 14" Select Board meeting with the intent of deciding
whether and when to post for the HEO position at the same SB meeting.

Respectfully submitted,
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Carol Cochran



